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TO:  LINDA GORTON, MAYOR 

  URBAN COUNTY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: THERESA REYNOLDS, DIRECTOR 

  DIVISION OF GRANTS AND SPECIAL PROGRAMS 

 

DATE: JUNE 23, 2022 

 

SUBJECT: Grant for Ticketing Aggressive Cars and Trucks 

 

Request:  Council authorization to execute a Memorandum of Agreement, accepting federal 

funds in the amount of $20,000 from the Kentucky Justice and Public Safety Cabinet, Kentucky 

State Police for Ticketing Aggressive Cars and Trucks grant program – FY 2023. Match in the 

amount of $3,450 is budgeted.  

Why are you requesting? The Kentucky State Police has received high priority Motor Carrier 

Safety Assistance Program funds from the United States Department of Transportation, Federal 

Motor Carrier Safety Administration for continuation of the TACT (“Ticketing Aggressive Cars 

and Trucks”) Grant Program in Kentucky.  The Kentucky Justice and Public Safety Cabinet has 

offered the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government’s Division of Police $20,000 in federal 

funds to conduct TACT activities.    

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years? Federal funding in the amount 

of $20,000 will be provided by Kentucky Justice and Public Safety Cabinet to LFUCG for 

officer overtime in the performance of TACT activities. Match of $3,450 is required and will 

come from existing budgeted staff salaries in the Division of Police.  Total cost of the project is 

$23,450.  There is no anticipated cost for future budget years.  

Are the funds budgeted?  FY23 budget amendment is in process. 
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